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Clerk to the Finance Committee
(Attn: Miss Becky Yu)
Legislative Council

Legislative Council Building

8 Jackson Road

Central, HK

(Fax : 2869 6794)

Dear Miss Yu,

Finance Committee
Meeting on 27 April 2007

I refer to your meeting with the Chairman of the Finance Committee
(FC) and the Deputy Secretary of the Financial Services and the Treasury
Bureau held on 24 April 2007. In respect of the item “Replacement of the
Radio System of the Operations Wing of the Hong Kong Police Force” (FCR
(2007-08)5), the Administration was requested to provide the following
supplementary information —

(a) alist of the Police radio / communications systems approved by
the FC in the past ten years;

(b) whether the systems contained in the list would interface with
one another; and

(c) whether the proposed radio system is a stand-alone type,
without interface / connection with other radio systems of the
Police.

In the past ten years, FC had given approval to the funding
proposals of the radio systems for the Operations Department (i.e. the Third



-

Generation Command and Control Communications System (CCIII)), the
Marine Region, and the Criminal Intelligence Bureau / Narcotics Bureau of
Crime Wing of the Hong Kong Police Force.

The proposed system of the Special Duties Unit (SDU) will be a
standalone system used solely by the SDU. In case there is a need in
individual operations, the SDU system could also interface with the CCIII
for general communications with other non-SDU frontline officers. The
systems set out in para. 2 above can also interface with each other and this
mode of operation will be deployed in case of joint operations of the
different Police units.

Yours sincerely,

(Miss Rosalind Cheung)
for Secretary for Security



